Apalachee Audubon Society Board Minutes

Wednesday, January 24, 2018  6:30 – 8pm

Ann Bidlingmaier’s House

Submitted by Secretary Donna Legare

Next Board Meeting – February 28, 2018  Waterworks

The following board Members attended:

Donna Legare

Rob Williams

Peter Kleinhenz

Kathleen Carr

Harvey Goldman

Sean McGlynn

David Arnold

Ann Bidlingmaier

Minutes from October 2017 meeting and November 2017 meeting were approved. Elizabeth will post on web site.

Treasurer’s Report - Harvey
Summary June 2017 through January 2018

Total Expenditures: $8,010.11

Total Income: $2,412.83 
Current Balance: $14,639.00.  

See attachment for details.

Immediate Volunteer Needs

WHO Festival, St. Marks NWR, Feb 3 – Pat and Carol will set up and work till noon. Peter may be able to help them in the morning. Kathleen will work 1 – 4 and will close up. Peter will make a call for volunteers in the Limpkin Times which will come out next week.

Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour – Feb. 17 – volunteers still needed to help hosts. Sign up for 2 hour shifts. Sean signed up for a shift. Rob’s yard is on the tour. Tickets are now available at Native Nurseries and Wild Birds Unlimited.

Pineview Elementary – Peter reports that we have a regular FAMU student, Niles. Former teacher Betsy Sullivan volunteers regularly as do Harvey and Judy. Tom Jackson came once. More volunteers are needed.

Big Bend Environmental Forum Representative – Bob Henderson is moving and can no longer represent AAS. Peter will put an announcement in Limpkin Times and will emphasize that volunteers are needed for these jobs – the board members cannot do everything themselves. People like Carol, Pat, Elizabeth Platt, Judy, Helen, Tammy, Betsy and others are volunteering without serving on the board and their work is greatly valued. We just need more like them!

Apalachicola River Symposium – David

AAS is donating a total of $3000 ($1000 personal donation David Arnold, $1000 AAS, $1000 Audubon Florida for AAS. David, Kathleen and Rob will attend at no charge. Peter is a speaker so will attend through his work. David presented the agenda.
Web Site for Apalachicola Conference 

http://www.cvent.com/events/the-endangered-apalachicola-a-national-river-conference/event-summary-b408cf0d88cf4bc0b6bb84514dbb20ec.aspx?i=6dff797c-9c04-4984-8916-409c93e5fb06
The conference is being managed by a professional firm, so volunteers are not needed. Rob, David and Kathleen will set up a table with information about AAS in the lobby. FSU Communication Department will videotape the conference. Riverkeepers is handling all public relations and media blitz.

Rob recommends checking out the Supreme Court web site to listen to the discussion. He thinks the Court is somewhat sympathetic to Florida but a lot can happen between now and May. Kathleen asked Rob to write a My View article for Tallahassee Democrat about the issue.

Upcoming Programs

February 15 – Shorebirds of the Apalachicola System

Donna will put on Democrat calendar. David will write an article for newspaper and submit it through Lilly and the Native Nurseries blog. Peter will put it in the Limpkin Times. Peter reports that 40% of emails are opened. 9-10% are clicked for further information.

April 19 – Gardening for Wildlife: Using Native Plant Landscapes to Restore Habitat

Lilly requested $750 check from AAS to submit as a pre-payment to National Wildlife Federation for speaker fee along with the $1000 check from Magnolia Chapter of Florida Native Plant Society. The balance will be due at the time of the program.
Peter is applying for a $1000 mini-grant from National Audubon Society to cover some of the expenses of speaker fees. We are looking into the possibility of giving each participant some wildflower seeds.

Elizabeth is working on a poster and postcard sized announcements of the program to distribute at Native Nurseries, at the homes on the Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour, at the next meeting, Apalachicola River Symposium, Tallahassee Garden Club and other places. We want to fill the room.

We plan to have tables in the lobby during the reception before the program. One on songbird coffee where the coffee is served. One on Cats Indoors – Rob will order brochures. One on native plants by Native Nurseries. One by Magnolia Chapter FNPS. One on invasive plants – maybe Lila Arnold and/or Vanessa Crisler. Peter suggesting having a native plant raffle to raise money and for fun.

May 17 – The Limpkin: Florida’s Favorite Bird

Banquet at Lafayette Presbyterian Church. We can use their china plates, silverware, glassware, ice machine and dish washer. Tickets will be $10 each and AAS will pay the difference.
Sean provided us with 2 estimates, one from TasteBudz Catering and one from Real Paella Catering. We all agreed to go with TasteBudz. Their estimate was based on 60 guests and includes Mexican chicken and yellow rice with vegetables, a vegetarian stew, house salad, bread and butter, orange cake, tea and napkins, service and delivery fee. Total cost 1084.50. This will be more if more people purchase tickets. Harvey has tickets and will distribute to Native Nurseries and Wild Birds Unlimited closer to the date. Sean, can you find out the cutoff date for ordering? 
Cascades Park – adjacent development

Ann reported on 8 patriarch oaks that are to be clear-cut, along with all other trees on the property. Developers requesting a clean slate and expect not to have to pay the tree bank fine because as a CRA they have been exempted.

Is it too late to change the design to work around the trees? Ann will show the tree area to Donna and anyone else this Friday at 3pm and to Kathleen and anyone else on Sunday at 2pm. Meet at the Edison parking lot. Ann is attending meetings about the development.

Monarchs in the Rough

Peter reported on this program proposed by Audubon International. They are planting 1 acre patches of wildflowers including milkweed on golf courses throughout the monarch flyway. Peter will keep us posted.
Springtime Tallahassee

Peter will volunteer to set up a table for AAS on April 7th event. The tabling fee is $125 and we voted via email to fund this.
Conservation

Rob reports that Apalachicola Project is now the #1 project in the Critical Natural Lands Category and should be funded if Florida Forever is funded. SB370 – Bradley Bill funds Florida Forever at $100 million or more annually and should pass the Senate. It is hazy in the House.

We need to promote more reasons why they should acquire this conservation easement and more sources of funds:

1. look at bottomland forest restoration funding

2. push the sentinel lands designation – compatible with defense department – make this easement part of natural defense (unoccupied turf to fly over)

3. lobby Eric Draper as head of state parks for the creation of a new state park at the I-10 interchange near Aspalaga Landing – gateway park to the Apalachicola River for kayak and canoe trips – promote ecotourism and bring money to this rural area – world class river park if we can preserve the scenic beauty of the river
Meeting adjourned 8pm.
